GONLELES

™ Main Street.”

MAIN STREET ADVISORY BOARD MEETING
Gonzales Municipal Building
820 St. Joseph Street, Gonzales, Texas
Tuesday, April 26, 2016— 5:30 p.m.

MINUTES

The Gonzales Main Street Advisory Board convened their regular meeting at 5:30 p.m., April 26,
2016 in the Conference Room at the Gonzales Municipal Building, 820 St. Joseph Street,
Gonzales, Texas.

CALL TO ORDER AND CERTIFICATION OF QUORUM

Main Street Administrator Barbara Friedrich called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. The following
members were present constituting a quorum: Lisa Kay Brown, Connie Dolezal, Diane McCaskill,
Egon Barthels, Sherri Schellenberg, Shelli Shelton Van Kirk, Johnnie Edwards, Carlos Camarillo
and John Boothe. Members absent: Del De Los Santos, John Pirkle and Debbie Toliver. Others
present were Barbara Friedrich, Mayor Robert A. Logan, Connie Kacir, Genora Young, and Tom
Fish.

PROCLAMATION DECLARING MAY 2016 AS NATIONAL PRESERVATION MONTH
Mayor Robert A. Logan read and signed a proclamation declaring the Month of May 2016 as
National Preservation Month.

PUBLIC COMMENTS
The public comments section of the meeting is for citizens to address the advisory board as a
whole

Connie Kacir spoke on a sidewalk grant that she is working on that would include downtown, North
Avenue and East Avenue. The grant would allow the City to make the sidewalks ADA, Bicycle,
and Skate Board accessible. This is about a 5.3 million dollar project. Gonzales Economic
Development Corporation has approved $250,000 match for the grant. She also spoke on about
expanding Winterfest and Christmas lighting for downtown.

Genora Young, President and CEO of Gonzales Economic Development Corporation thanked
Barbara Friedrich for the hard work she had done in helping to get a new business into town.

Connie Dolezal, Treasurer, arrived at the meeting and presided over the meeting.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
1. Approval of March 22, 2016 Minutes
Following discussion, Diane McCaskill moved to approve the minutes of March 22, 2016.
John Boothe seconded the motion. Motion prevailed by unanimous vote.

ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED

2. Board Orientation



Main Street Administrator handed out an orientation booklet for the board’s review. She
proceeded by reading the Advisory Board Accountability Agreement; explained the
purpose of the program; Four Point Approach; explained the Business Development
Grant; and asked for questions. Egon Barthels pointed out some mistakes on the Board
member list.
Discuss and Consider revision to National Preservation Month
Barbara Friedrich reported that the theme had changed to “This Place Matters”.
Following discussion, Diane McCaskill moved to approve that Egon Barthels and Shelli
Shelton Van Kirk work on National Preservation Month and this Place Matters Campion .
Sherri Schellenberg seconded the motion. The motion prevailed by unanimous vote.
Discuss and Consider report from Debra Drescher and revision to Main Street
Vision and Mission Statement
Barbara Friedrich reported that she had included a report from Debra Drescher Main
Street State Coordinator. Debra had one suggestion to the mission statement. Since
Main Street is a Main Street and National Main Street Program that we should not have
the statement that we are a non-profit organization in the mission statement. Barbara
Friedrich submitted a new vision and mission statement for board approval.
Following Discussion, Egon Barthels moved that the Vision and Mission statement be
accepted as with correction of putting a hyphen between experience and rich on first line
Shelli Shelton Van Kirk seconded the motion. The motion prevailed with unanimous
vote.
Discuss and Consider having carrousel rides during Winterfest
Lisa Brown reported that Connie Kacir was helping to find funds for the carrousel ride.
She reported that she had obtained a generator for the carrousel and that she had
obtained a room from the Alcalde for the workers to stay in.
Following discussion, Egon Barthels moved to approve the having carrousel rides during
Winterfest pending guaranteed funding. John Boothe seconded the motion. The motion
prevailed by unanimous vote.
Discuss and Consider any action regarding Promotion Committee
a. Concert Series and Star Spangled Spectacular
Egon Barthels reported that he had visited with Jessie Holt about the posters and we
are waiting on all the sponsors. The T-Shirt designs were presented to the board.
Following discussion, Diane McCaskill moved to approve purchasing the army green
T-Shirt with the artwork that was on the brown shirt. Sherri Schellenberg seconded
the motion. The motion prevailed by unanimous vote.
Egon reported that there was no further matters to discuss about the Concert Series.
Discussion was made about the volunteer shirts. They will be red shirts with Main
Street Logo.
b. Winterfest
None
Discuss and Consider any action regarding Christmas Decorations
Connie Dolezal reported that Roy Staton met with the committee and stated he would
help with what we wanted to do. Connie reported that she would like to have Betty
Arnett with Arnett Marketing to come to Gonzales and give a proposal. Barbara
Friedrich will get in touch with Betty to have her come to Gonzales.
Discuss and Consider any action regarding Organization Committee
Lisa Brown reported that she had talked with Pride of Texas to see if he could give us a
couple of months to see if we could get the funding. Lisa talked with Roseangel with
Jump & Fun Rentals about bringing the Grinch and one other character to Winterfest.
She also talked with her about being a vendor and bringing some Christmas theme to



9.

10.

Winterfest. Following discussion, Sherri Schellenberg moved to approve funding up to
$200.00 to bring two characters to Winterfest. Egon Barthels seconded the motion. The
motion prevailed by unanimous vote.

Lisa talked with Bob Merrill about the carriage rides and he is willing to come back. He
has asked if we could provide him with a route for the rides.

Discuss and Consider any action regarding Design Committee

None

Discuss and Consider any action regarding Economic Vitality Committee

None

STAFF/ICOMMITTEE REPORTS

1.
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13.

AJOURN

Manager’s Report

Barbara Friedrich reported that The Gonzales Car Club will be at the June 10, 2016
concert. Debbie Opelia would like to do the hoola hoop contest and asked if Egon could
provide some type of music. She worked at the gym during the Texas Independence
Relay and there were 75 people who stayed at the gym; met Valman Meade to discuss a
carriage ride businees; met with Imran Acosta about a possible new business for
downtown; Auggie Oberbeck and Buddy Baxeton have rented Pamela Walshak’s
building at 411 Saint James Street and they will be opening an antiques and collectables
business; attended the Expo Center ribbon cutting and GADC luncheon. Pioneer Village
will have a Dutch Oven Cook-off on April 30" and Hospital Gala will be May 7"
Financial Report

Financial Report was reviewed

Next regular meeting will be May 24, 2016 at 5:30 p.m.

No further matters were discussed. The meeting was adjourned by motion by Sherri
Schellenberg and seconded by Egon Barthels.

Barbara Friedrich, Recording Secretary

Del De Los Santos, Chairman

John Prikle, Secretary



